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The international reunion of the companies performing gas transit from the Russian Federation 

took place in Poiana Brasov, in the period 14 -17 October 2014, where the parties agreed to 

achieve, during  2015, the maintenance , cleaning, diagnosis and repair works to the objectives 

of the national gas transmission systems.     

 
According to the Protocol concluded last year SNTGN Transgaz SA Mediaș was assigned to organize 
this event in 2014 gathering the companies in the countries performing Russian gas transit and use in 
Ukraine, Moldavia, the countries in the Balkan region and Turkey.    

 
55 representatives and specialists from the following companies attended the conference:  
OAO Gazprom Moscow, OOO Gazprom Export Sankt – Petersburg , PAO Ukrtransgaz Ukraine, 
ZAO Gaztranzit Ukraine, AO Moldovagaz,  EAD Bulgartransgaz Bulgaria, GA-MA Macedonia, 
Botas Turkey,  DESFA Greece, DEPA Greece and SNTGN Transgaz SA Romania. 

 
Mr. Petru Ion VĂDUVA, Director General, delivered the welcome speech and the working meeting was 
opened by the speech of Mr. Florin Cosma, Director Maintenance and Exploitation Division of SNGTN 
Transgaz SA. Each representative of the participating companies made a short presentation followed 
by the exchange of opinions.  
 
The event was concluded by the adoption of some decisions related to the management of the gas 
transmission in the context of the compliance with the contractual clauses and by signing the Protocol 
of the meeting, where the participants agreed to the proposal of AO Moldovagaz that the following 
meeting shall take place in the Republic of Moldavia, in October 2015.   
 
In the end of the meeting the delegations of the companies in the countries performing Russian gas 
transit in Ukraine, Moldavia, the countries in the Balkan region and Turkey expressed their appreciation 
both for the program of the conference and for the professional manner in which Transgaz organized 
this event.  
 
Transgaz’ management would like to thank all the companies for attending the event and to express 
their confidence that by the synchronized program of the maintenance works related to the transit 
pipelines set for 2015 the exploitation parameters shall be optimized and the transit gas quality shall be 
maintained.  

 
 

Director General 
Petru Ion VĂDUVA 


